
 UNOFFICIAL SUPPLEMENT TO MINUTES OF 
MEETING OF BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF 

TANGLEWOOD FOREST LIMITED DISTRICT 
November 16, 2022 

THE STATE OF TEXAS § 
§ 

COUNTY OF TRAVIS § 

The Board of Directors of Tanglewood Forest Limited District (“District”) met in regular session, 
open to the public, on November 16, 2022, at the Tanglewood Pool House, located at 9809 Curlew 
Drive, Austin, Texas, pursuant to notice duly given in accordance with law. A copy of the 
Certificate of Posting of the Notice is attached hereto as Exhibit “A”. 

The following Board Members were present, thus constituting a quorum: 

Ron Peterson President Present 
Kat Dowling Vice President Present 

Nikki Krueger Treasurer / Secretary Present 
Robbie Castille Director Present 
Josh Schauer Director Present 

Also present for the meeting were: John Carlton of The Carlton Law Firm, P.L.L.C.; Brody 
McKinley of SafeGuard Aquatics; Enid Simon of Pioneer Real Estate Services; and residents of 
the District. 

Director Peterson convened the meeting at 6:01 p.m. and asked all meeting attendees and Directors 
to turn off their cellphones. Director Peterson took the agenda items in the order described below. 

PUBLIC COMMENT 

Item 1 – Receive communications from the public on items not listed on the posted agenda. 
Noel Gonsalvez, a District Resident, said he "made a mistake" by contacting her school to 
find out which school Director-elect Minjarez’s child went to, trying to access her 
education records and home address, and that he should’ve focused on Ms. 
Minjarez’s residence. Mr. Gonsalvez is going to continue to contest the election 
results based on multiple candidates lying about their residences and criminal 
backgrounds. Mr. Gonsalvez asked the Board to remove Director Castille.
Item 14 – Canvass Returns of the November 8, 2022 Director Election and Approve the Order 
Canvassing the Returns of the November 8, 2022 Director Election. Mr. Carlton reported to 
the Board that the canvass results have not been made available by Travis County yet. Mr. 
Carlton said that the election results cannot be canvassed until the results are received. Director 
Krueger suggested that the Board meet again on Monday, November 21, 2022, at 6 p.m. to 
canvass the results. No action was taken to adopt the Order Canvassing the Returns of the 
November 8, 2022 Director Election. 
Mr. Gonsalvez requested the Board file suit against Kimberly Minjarez and announced that if 
the Board does not, he will. Mr. Gonsalvez questioned why Director Castille solicited only the 
candidates he chose and why Director Castille accused Ms. Pilgreen and Mr. Gonsalvez of 
running a negative campaign.  Mr. Gonsalvez then further stated about Directors Castille & 
Minjarez, "You better buckle up, because it's going to be a wild ride for the next 2 years".
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